
Safety Advisory Committee Report to Academic Senate 

May 3, 2023 

Updates from April 12, 2023, Committee Meeting 

Announcements: 

• Safety of everyone on our campuses is paramount.  Is you See Something, Say Something 

(College Safety, 395-4554), so College Safety can Do Something. 

• Campus Bollard project has been approved by President Dadabhoy to proceed blocking 

automobiles from coming onto campus.  Expected completion Fall 2023. 

• Christian Hootman is the district’s new Risk Management manager and comes with experience 

form the Kern High School District and SISC.  

• One new officer has been hired for BC Southwest and a second position is open.  Once the two 

new officers are fully trained BC will assume all security and Trans West will no longer be used. 

• Part of the University Parking lot will be closed for graduation fireworks setup. Notices to follow.   

Completed Items: 

• Nothing to report. See announcements above. 

Upcoming Items: 

• Safety night walk will be scheduled for the Auto Mall location. 

• Updated Emergency Operations Plan (EOP) being worked on with outside vendor, IMReady.  

Once EOP procedures are received from vendor they will be tested on campuses for 

effectiveness and adoption.  

• Training for Campus Security Authority personnel will be created to deal with sensitive student 

populations.  This will also be made available to all staff in the Office of Student Life and any 

other staff as necessary. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Joe Grubbs, Administrative Co-Chair 
Chris Glaser, Classified Co-Chair 
 


